
LYMINSTER AND CROSSBUSH PARISH COUNCIL. 

Minutes of the meeting held on May 6th 2025 

Venue: The Beefeater, Crossbush.  

Clerk to the Council; Mrs Carol Hatton. 

Email’ clerk@lyminsterandcrossbush-pc.gov.uk 

 

1. Welcome & Apologies.   There were no apologies.  
2. Declarations of Interest. There were no new declarations.  
3. Agree & sign off last meeting’s minutes. These were 

agreed and signed off by the Chairman.  
4. Matters arising from the last meeting. 

a. Enquiry as to whether ADC would pay for waste bins for 
the area. It has been investigated and there are no funds 
available for this requirement.  

b. Black Ditch bridge. The Clerk will be investigating the 
weight restrictions. Cllr Ashman has provided names to 
contact. 

5. Parishioners’ questions.   
Some residents of Crossbush had asked if there could be 
speed signs erected on Crossbush Lane. It was deemed 
unnecessary and beyond the council's budget.  The Quiet 
Road scheme and 20mph speed restrictions for Crossbush 
down to Warningcamp, will be implemented in 2026.  

6. Finance. The Clerk reported that the current account stands 
at £5727.58. Savings account at £2013.15. We have had the 
first half of our annual precept. £6500.00The council 
resolved to pay Cllr Ashman for the purchase of two SID 
units. One half this financial year, the second in 2026. 
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7. Planning. Mobile field shelters. The chairman noted that no 
planning had been applied to these structures, and this was 
annoying residents of Crossbush. However, Cllr Langmead 
said that he believed no planning application was required. 
The chairman will investigate. There is no reason to object to 
these, but we should advise that planning is required if that 
is the case.  The chairman said we should like to say that we 
are not approving of hard standing field shelters. 
SDNP/25/01261/FUL. The Clerk has registered our thoughts 
on this application to planning at ADC. 

1. The next meeting is scheduled for July 1st 2025.    


